
Hi everyone,  
 
Here are the Buick Meeting Notes for Saturday March 2, 2024.  
 
Meeting attendance  

 18 club members attended this morning's meeting   

Members' News  

 John Ianonne - attended today's meeting and is doing well after his recent heart 
procedure  

 Steve Carmack - was briefly sent back to the hospital for issues pertaining to cellulitis in 
his legs. He was then moved yesterday (Friday) to the Brighton Care Center, 2025 East 
Egbert St., Brighton, CO 80601, as he recovers from kidney issues. Their phone 
number is (303) 659-4580 if you'd like to check whether he is accepting visitors yet.  

 Janice Thompson - had her back surgery rescheduled for March 6   
 Let's keep John, Steve, and Janice in our thoughts and prayers.  
 Lora Holesovsky - a big round of thanks to Lora for continuing to edit and produce the 

monthly club newsletter! Lora is not getting paid and when Tim has tried to pay her 
she hasn't deposited the checks. Thank you for all you do - especially for the work on 
all the jokes and cartoons. That just looks like it takes a lot of time to organize!  

 Tim - thanks for bringing in your treasures for the, "free car stuff table"  

Club Events  

 John D - agreed to coordinate breakfast and activities on Saturdays, mid-month 
 Saturday, March 16th - Forney Museum club trip to Hurrah for the Red, White, 

and Buick Show, featuring Jon Kansas' '37 Buick. following breakfast at the Butcher 
Block Cafe near the museum.  

o The Buick exhibit received more Buicks than the museum anticipated. They 
apparently have 30-35 cars on display through April 30th  

 Saturday, April 20th - Lincoln Electric Automation tour, formerly called Wolf Robotics, 
following breakfast at Original Pancake House on Harmony Rd.  

 Saturday, April 13th, for anyone interested, The Centennial Children's Chorus Kids on 
Broadway presents Annie, with Bryce in a lead role. 7:00-9:00pm, Lincoln Center, Fort 
Collins  

 Sometime in June or July, Model Railroad Museum tour in Greeley, following breakfast 
at the Village Inn, Greely 

Membership and Website 

 The new club roster is complete. Thanks to Ken M and Tim. It was emailed to all club 
members and color hard copies are available for $4.00 

 Ken M. checked the Bugle and no new members were listed to reach out to 



 The club website will henceforth and forthwith be referred to as, "The font of all 
knowledge". At least according to Jon 

o Jon updated the website with all Forney Museum education sessions, including a 
presentation on moving the Big Boy to the Forney's new location 

o He also updated the website with Scoop information on a few upcoming car 
shows 

Classic Auto Safety Innovations  

 Thanks to Ken M for preparing and showing video clips of classic auto safety 
innovations!  

 These included:  
o Wheels and tires turning perpendicular to the vehicle to facilitate sharp turns and 

parallel parking 
o A scoop to scoop up pedestrians  

Members' Cars for Sale  

 Tom is down to two cars for sale which include:  
o 1925 Ford Model T  
o 1995 Mustang GT Convertible  

 Mike has two cars for sale:   
o 1984 Chevrolet El Camino, asking $12K  
o 2006 Chrysler 300, asking $13K, and has received some interest   

 Bob is selling one of his Grand Nationals  
 Ken M. is selling some of the Tebo Collection cars  
 Tim is selling his 2001 Mustang convertible  
 Keith is selling a 1947 or '48 gas pump that has never been outside in the elements. 

Asking $3,500.  

Local Events  

 Coffee and Cars - at Einsteins in Longmont - Saturday, March 9  
 Antiques Roadshow is coming to Colorado this year. Enter for a chance to 

feature your collectibles by March 18. Receive a ticket number and then enter 
a random drawing to have your collectible 
showcased. https://www.denverpost.com/2024/02/06/antiques-roadshow-tv-show-
littleton/ 

 Rocky Mountain Train Show - April 6-7, 2024. National Western Complex, Denver  

Treasurer's Report  

 Revenue of $935 since last meeting. Expenses of $97.60 leaving an account balance of 
$1,108.03. Tim's timely assessment, "So we're afloat!"  

 Ken M. won the lucky buck drawing  
 Approx. six sets of dues remain unpaid  : (  



 It was suggested that club members wear their name badge, or a shirt with an 
embroidered name, to club meetings or face a small, mandatory, donation of $1.00 to 
the club. Mike collected a few donations this morning.  

Next up 

 March 16, 9:00am - Breakfast at the Butcher Block Cafe near the Forney Museum, 
followed by tour of the Hurrah for the Red, White, and Buick Show  

 April 6, 9:00am - Club Meeting at Johnson's Corner  
 April 20, 9:00am - Breakfast at Original Pancake House on Harmony, followed by tour of 

Lincoln Electric Automation, formerly called Wolf Robotics  
 Club meetings to continue at Johnson's Corner throughout 2024  

 
Regards,  
Ken J.  


